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School NewsleƩer      

Issue: December 2024 

A message from the Headmaster 

Mary and Joseph are leaving Nazareth, an ancient village which fiercely resented the proximity of pagan ciƟes such as 
Tiberias. The populaƟon in Nazareth could have been as small as 500, very parochial, very insular, Mary may have only 
been relieved to be away from Nazareth where clacking tongues gossiped about her pregnancy.  The journey to Bethle-

hem must have been hard. Now it is Advent, we too must accompany them on that journey, whatever diffi-
culƟes we encounter.  Christmas is fast approaching and we shall all rejoice.    

Pax et Bonum.  Dr Paul C Doherty OBE 

 
 

As we approach the season of Advent and prepare our hearts for 
the joy of Christmas, we have been a hub of faith, reflecƟon, and 
celebraƟon. Here are some of the highlights from the past month: 

We are grateful for the growing number of students and staff 
aƩending our daily Masses. It has been heartening to see the 
school community come together in prayer and reflecƟon each 
morning, strengthening our faith and sense of unity. 

We have celebrated the start of Advent with beauƟful liturgies, focusing on hope, peace, 
joy, and love. These have served as a reminder to prepare spiritually for Christmas and to 
reflect on the true meaning of the season. Our Raphaelites have also been very busy hand-
ing out TCHS good deed calendars to all students. 

In the spirit of giving, our students in the Catholic Social Teaching Club led by Mrs Aleshe and 
Miss Cunningham have been very busy making and sending Christmas cards to the elderly and 
refugees in our community. Trinity staff have also been very generous and have donated to 
CAFOD world giŌs instead of sending each other Christmas cards this year.  We have also pro-
vided spaces for quiet reflecƟon and prayer every Wednesday lunchƟmes, in our lower site 

chapel welcoming both staff and students. 

Looking ahead, we are delighted to announce that some of our students will have the opportunity to aƩend Flame 
2025, the largest Catholic youth event in the UK, on 15 March 2025. This inspiring event is part of the 2025 Jubilee Year, 
declared by Pope Francis as the Year of Pilgrims of Hope. More details will follow soon! 

As we journey through Advent, let us reflect on the words of St. Teresa of CalcuƩa: “It is Christmas every Ɵme you let 
God love others through you.” May this season inspire us to be a light for others, bringing hope and love wherever we 
go. 

Mrs O’Boyle - Head of R.E. and Catholic Life of the School               Mrs Aleshe – Chaplaincy Lead 

Catholic life in the school  

We wish our students, staff, and families a peaceful and 
joyful Christmas.  

May this time of celebration renew our faith, bring us closer 
to one another, and deepen our relationship with God. 
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 Star Students of the Month 

Saoirse M (Y7) 
Most achievement 

points in year group 

Year 12—As we near the end of Year 12 students’ first term of Key Stage 5 study, students have largely seƩled 

into the expectaƟons required.  One of the greatest differences between GCSE and A Level study, is the       

requirement for students to complete three hours per subject of Independent Study per week, an aspect 

which teachers conƟnue to reinforce. We advise students to use their study periods producƟvely to consoli-

date areas of insecurity, not just to complete homework and remind them that they can profit from our range of online 

plaƞorms such as Massolit, Up Learn, Dr Frost Maths and Isaac Physics with more examples and resources available on both 

our Digital Hub and in the Sixth Form Independent Study secƟons of our website.  

 Year 12s spring assessments will take place from 20 January and departments 

 have advised students on how best to prepare for these. 

Year 13 - With around 15 school weeks unƟl the A Level examinaƟons start, we 

are encouraging all Year 13 students to establish a revision programme for 

course content from Year 12 alongside their current Year 13 studies. We will 

guide them on this further in the new year, along with running revision booster 

sessions.  Mock assessments for Year 13 take place from 24 February. 

MrS Law’s KS5 Curriculum, Teaching & Learning Update 

Sylwester S (Y8) 
FantasƟc aƫtude to 

school  

Brian O (Y8) 
FantasƟc aƫtude to 

school 

Luke R-M (Y9) 

AƩendance, punctuali-
ty, model student 

Ruby P-P (Y9) 

Always polite, helpful, 
punctual, smart uniform 

etc 

Monty M (Y10) 

FantasƟc aƫtude to 
every lesson  

Hannah  R-M (Y10) 

FantasƟc aƫtude to every 
lesson 

Jessica R (Y12) 

Outstanding Guardian 
Angel  

Marina S (Y13) 

Consistently high aƩainment 
and engagement in A Level 

Media  

Donnie F (Y7) 
Most achievement 

points in year group 

Ava G (Y11) 

Perfect aƩendance 
and punctuality  Y11 

Autumn Term  

Liam K (Y11) 

Perfect aƩendance and 
punctuality Y11 Au-

tumn Term 

Isla L (Y12) 

Relentless in her pur-
suit of excellence in 

Maths  

Carrick K (Y13) 

Excellence and effort in 
A Level Economics 
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Spotlight on: Religious Education and Philosophy  

  

 
  
 
 
 

Pilgrims of Hope compe on 

In Religious EducaƟon many students are currently working on a Columban 
missionary compeƟƟon to celebrate the start of the Jubilee Year: Pilgrims of 
Hope.  The Jubilee Year begins on 24 December 2024 and ends on 6 January 
2026.  In order to launch this holy year students are creaƟng artwork or a 
piece of wriƟng focusing on the theme of hope and linking to Catholic Social 
Teaching.   

Years 7 and 8 have been working on the topics Covenant 
and CreaƟon, Prophecy and Promise.  These are key 

themes in the Bishops Religious EducaƟon Directory which came into place 
in September 2023 for Year 7, September 2024 for Year 8 and will be Sep-
tember 2025 for Year 9.  The curriculum is called ‘To know you more clear-
ly’. The resource ‘Source to Summit’ has been uƟlised and is available on 
Kerboodle for homework use.  There is also a KS3 homework club on a Fri-
day for anyone wishing to join. 

Meanwhile Year 9 have focused on ‘RelaƟonships and Family Life’ and 
‘Peace and Conflict’.  The opportunity to apply religious teachings to topi-
cal issues have led to class debates, criƟcal analysis and evaluaƟve wriƟng. 

KS4 have focused on Catholic Beliefs and Teachings and 

Sources of Wisdom and Authority such as studying the Ni-

cene Creed and the influence of the Magisterium.  Some 

students were interested to know that there is a youth copy 

of the Catechism of the Catholic Church, known as ‘Youcat’.  

This can help guide young Catholics through the social world 

today.  Do you have a copy alongside a Bible at home? 

The incarnaƟon topic has been Ɵmely with the Feast of the 

Immaculate ConcepƟon and Advent.  Student’s have en-

joyed watching ‘The Christ Child’ as well as ‘The making of the Christ Child’ 

combining theological knowledge with the media. 

‘God is love’ is an interesƟng statement explored over many 

weeks in KS5.  There are those that say you cannot say what 

God is, as you are limiƟng God to human language.  Instead we can only 

say what God is not.  Therefore, ‘God is not bad’.  Is this successful?  Does 

it work?  If I tell you ‘I am not a maths teacher’, can you guess what I am?   

Year 12’s have studied and created Plato’s cave, Aristotle’s four causes and 

soul, mind and body in Philosophy.  Ethics has seen the study of key ethical 

theories such as Natural Law and SituaƟon Ethics.  Both of which have 

been applied to Euthanasia.  As with KS4, the topic is Ɵmely with the end of life bill being discussed in parliament.   

Key Stage 3 

Key Stage 5 

Key Stage 4 

R.S.H.E.  All year groups have parƟcipated in RelaƟonships, Sex and Health EducaƟon lessons (RSHE) based on the 

Catholic resource TENTEN.  “I have come that you may have life and have it to the full”. John 10:10   

This is statutory requirement with sessions taking place half termly within R.E.  The topics for this 

half term include: 

Year 7: Who am I?    Year 10: AuthenƟc Freedom 

Year 8: Created and Chosen  Year 11: Self Worth 

Year 9: The Search for Love 
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Our Home Economics department have reintroduced this year the ‘Make your own Christmas decoraƟon’ TexƟles 
Club which we opened to all Year 7 students. For 4 weeks, students were able to design and make their own Christmas 
decoraƟons with Mrs Bergh and Miss Elderton. Students enjoyed geƫng into the Christmas spirit whilst pracƟsing de-
sign skills, precision cuƫng and a range of embroidery techniques.  

Year 7 Christmas textiles club 

 

As part of our on-going commitment to strengthening not only the 
school’s relaƟonship with feeder schools but our personal relaƟon-
ship, we once again invited St Anthony’s Year 6 classes in to make 
Gingerbread men. This has become an annual tradiƟon with both 
classes of 30 coming in and cooking with Miss Loster and Mrs Bergh. 
The purpose of the visit is to enthuse and inspire 
the students with what they have to look for-
ward to when they join us in Year 7. We hope 
that by cooking with us they will begin Key Stage 

3 with a level of confidence and independence when they start their round 
of cooking. By the end of the day, between the two classes we made over 

1000 gingerbread biscuits which the proud        
students were able to take home and share 
with their families. We are already looking     
forward to next year.  

St Anthony’ s Visit to our home Economics  

 

 

For the past month, Year 7 students have been embracing the fesƟve spirit at the AŌer-School 
Christmas Cooking Club, run by the Home Economics department. This fantasƟc iniƟaƟve has 
provided students with an opportunity to develop their cooking skills 
while creaƟng delicious holiday treats. From making gingerbread      
biscuits to beauƟfully decoraƟng Chocolate Yule logs , the young chefs 
have been busy whipping up fesƟve delights. The club has not only 
sparked creaƟvity in the kitchen but also fostered teamwork and built 
confidence in cooking techniques. It has been a joyful way to celebrate 
the season while learning valuable skills!  

Year 7 Christmas Cooking Club 
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Don’t forget – upcoming events  
Extra-curricular Clubs  

Mondays: LunchƟme Catholic Social Teaching Club in LS 
Chapel (Mrs Aleshe/Miss Cunningham)  

Tuesdays: LunchƟme Games Club in Room 23 (Mrs Gohil) 

Thursdays: AŌer-school Drama Club in Drama Suite (Mrs 
Adams) 

Fridays: LunchƟme SocSciClub in Room 44  (Mrs Quaye) 

Students are welcome to join these clubs— please contact 
relevant teacher for further details. Parents Evenings  

Year 7 (face to face) on 16 January  

Year 8 (online) on 22 January  

Year 10 (online) on 11 February  

Redbridge Winter Holiday Fun Redbridge is run-
ning holiday and food programme from 21 Dec -
4 January for children eligible for benefit-related 
Free School Meals.  Details in aƩached poster ...  

Year 9 & 10 mid-year assessments in lessons on 7-17 January  

Year 12 exams in lessons on 20-31 January  

Year 11 second mock exams in lessons on 3 February-7 March  

Redbridge Council are looking for 
foster carers who would like to 
care for children who are disa-
bled or have addiƟonal needs.   
Details in aƩached poster. 

 
             Mr Reed’s Safeguarding & Wellbeing Update  

If you are worried about your child’s mental health and wellbeing over the Christmas period, support 
is available on Kooth. Kooth is an online mental health and wellbeing service for children and young 
people who aƩend schools in Redbridge. Here are some things to remember about Kooth:  
• It is free to use.  • No bullying or discriminaƟon can take place.  • No referral is needed to join.  
 Signing up and geƫng started only takes a few minutes.  
No problem is too big or small. Kooth supports young people across the UK with a range of difficulƟes:  
• Sadness and low mood  • Anxiety  • Loneliness and isolaƟon • Stress • Self-harm and suicidal thoughts  
• DifficulƟes at school and college • EaƟng difficulƟes and body image concerns  
Want to learn more about Kooth? Check out their FAQs for parents and carers in aƩached booklet.  

 

 

During November, 14 Year 10 students embarked on an exciƟng opportuni-
ty: the Future FronƟers coaching programme. Future FronƟers is a two year 
careers educaƟon programme, including coaching from business volunteers 
and specialist careers, and educaƟon advice and guidance. Throughout the 
programme, these students will learn from a range of experts about what 
career and educaƟon pathways are available to them, and create ambiƟous 
plans about their next steps. Over the course of 4 Wednesday aŌernoons, 
the students travelled to SoundCloud offices in North London where they 
were assigned an individual mentor from the business to work through a careers programme with them. This culmi-
nated in a video call with an industry expert in the career field they are interested in. Following this, there will be an 
in-school workshop at the end of Year 10, the creaƟon of a personalised acƟon plan, and expert support and advice 
on GCSE results day.  Students thrived on the one-to-one support provided. Kayla commented that 'my mentor was 
really nice and interesƟng and she helped me to understand so much about careers so now I have a beƩer idea of 
what I want to do and how to get there.' The final visit ended with a prizegiving ceremony where mentors praised the 
growing confidence and communicaƟon skills they had seen in our students over the 4 weeks. 

Year 10 Future Frontiers 

The PTI Leadership Mark 
We are delighted to have received the school banner for the presƟgious PTI 
Leadership Mark!  It is now proudly displayed outside the Lower Site for all 
to see.   A huge thank you to Mr Jeyakumar for managing this process and 
making this achievement possible.   
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 GCSE Mock Exams: Mock exams are a crucial part of GCSE exam preparaƟon as they mimic the actual 
exam environment that students will face in their public exams next summer. During the month of 
November all Y11 students at Trinity sat their GCSE Mock Exams in the same strict exam condiƟons 
that closely reflect our summer exam rouƟne and feedback from the student body aŌerwards was 
overwhelmingly posiƟve – mock exams help them to get used to the rouƟne, pressure and Ɵme con-
straints that they will experience in their final exams and thus they have served as a 'stepping stone' 
for students, providing them with a unique opportunity to fine-tune their exam strategies, idenƟfy 
areas of improvement and build resilience for success in exams. 
  
Of course, mock exams are not just about assessment; they are also an invaluable source of feedback and direcƟon for 
staff, students and parents. Teachers use the assessment outcomes to provide construcƟve feedback on students' per-
formance, highlighƟng areas for improvement and also commending strengths. This feedback is instrumental in guiding 
students on how to enhance their understanding, refine their exam techniques and overcome specific academic chal-
lenges before the final exams. What students do aŌer the mocks is just as important as actually siƫng them. There are 
several months before the final exams, so students should aim to spend this Ɵme revising areas where they may have 
struggled in the mocks. Teachers will also be able to see whether there are areas where many students performed poor-
ly and can dedicate more classroom Ɵme to revising these areas. 
  
Y11 Parents Evening: The Y11 Parents’ Evening was conducted on Tuesday 17 December on the Upper Site. This was a 
great opportunity for parents to meet with their child’s teachers face-to-face to discuss academic progress, the recent 
mock exam results and strategies to help prepare for the forthcoming GCSE Exams. MeeƟngs provided a valuable chance 
for parents to ask quesƟons, raise concerns, and get a clearer picture of how their child is performing, both academically 
and socially. Parents also asked about their child’s behaviour in class and overall wellbeing at school.  

 London champions  

The PE department are incredibly proud of the Year 8 football 
team who won London Champions at Lycra Mobile West Ham 
football tournament on 29 November.  The boys played the 
whole tournament, and did not concede a single goal!!!  A big 
thank you to Mr Yusuf and Mr Foster for supporƟng the team.   

Mr Cantwell’s KS4 Pastoral Update 

A Level Media trip 
On 15 November, 30 students from the A Level Media Studies course took part in the 
AdverƟsing Unlocked day at the A&P Agency in central London.  It was a fascinaƟng day 
and a fantasƟc insight into the workings of a real professional adverƟsing agency.  The 
students met the creaƟve team behind the new Argos adverƟsing campaign (the Connie 
and Trevor characters seen in the Christmas adverts) and formed teams to create their 
own new advert campaign.   

The teams worked hard and did an amazing job of creaƟng some really impressive 
presentaƟons.  The final part of the day required each team to pitch their ideas to a 

panel of real adverƟsing execuƟves. It was a challenging and inƟmidaƟng experience but the students blew the panel 
away with their ideas.   

It was a great day made all the beƩer by the           
inclusion of free goodie bags provided by the      
agency!  The organisers praised our students aŌer 
the event and told them how they would be happy 
to accommodate them for any work experience they 
might wish to parƟcipate in.  

We are already looking forward to going back next year.  
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Our Year 11 students and students from other schools were invited to 
our Year 12 ProspecƟve Pupils Open Evening on Wednesday 27 Novem-
ber. There were displays around the school and in classrooms to help 
inform Year 11 pupils about our A-levels and many other opportuniƟes 
that will be available to them if they join our Sixth Form next year. Pupils 
had a chance to ask teachers and current sixth form students about sub-

jects to help them decide what A-levels they may wish to pursue. Dr Doherty spoke to parents and students in the 
Ratcliffe Hall and our Head Girl/Boy also addressed those gathered. Mrs Law and Mr McGrory were also available 
throughout the evening if pupils or parents wanted to ask any quesƟons regarding our Sixth Form. It was a very busy 
evening and our own Year 12 & 13 pupils did an amazing job in helping the school working as guides and in depart-
ments. As always, we are extremely proud of them, they are true representaƟves of the school vision in acƟon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Admissions for Year 12, September 2025 is well under way with many Year 11 students having already regis-

tered on our plaƞorm, Applicaa. Students have been emailed informaƟon regarding their login details and should 
register as soon as possible. If students are having problems with the applicaƟon, they can call in to the Year 12 

office, Trinity House, at any Ɵme to speak to one of the Sixth Form Administrators, Mrs Hughes or Ms 
Rickard, who will be happy to help. Deadline to complete the applicaƟon is 19 January 2025.  

The Sixth Form applicaƟon form and all details regarding admissions criteria is available on our web-
site - please scan this QR code for the page.  

 Year 12 Prospective Pupils Open evening 

 

 

Our Senior Prefects raised funds again this year so the school 
could hold a Christmas party for St John’s RC School for young 
people with learning difficulƟes. This is a long-held tradiƟon 
at Trinity and our Sixth Formers step up every year to ensure 
this takes place. Again, they did not let us down. VisiƟng staff and pupils were 
warmly welcomed by our students who act-
ed as superb hosts. There was lots of food 
and dancing and of course the obligatory 
visit from Father Christmas. We hope to 
keep this tradiƟon long into the future. It is 
so wonderful seeing our students as true 
examples of Christ’s Gospel values working 
to enhance the lives of others. 

St John’s Christmas Party  
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FAQ guide to 
Kooth for parents 

and carers

We spoke to parents and carers across the UK with the aim of better understanding what 
questions they had about Kooth, our children and young people’s service.

We collated the most commonly asked questions that came up about Kooth and have 
outlined everything you might want to know about us in this FAQs guide.

Kooth is an online, mental health and wellbeing service for children and young people.

Some things we’d like you to 
remember about Kooth include:

• We’re completely free to use.

• Children and young people are 
anonymous to us.

• No bullying or discrimination of any 
kind takes place on our site

• There’s no need for any kind of 
referral to join.

• Signing up and getting started only 
takes a few minutes.

• No problem is too big or small.

• Live text-based chat sessions with a 
mental health practitioner.

• Send a message to our team inbox 
anytime.

• Support from our online community 
of young people.

• A range of self-help tools.

• Helpful content written by other 
young people and our professional 
team.

Live chat times are:

Hours may vary during the Christmas period, new year period and bank holidays but we are 
available 365 days a year.

Children and young people can visit www.kooth.com today to start accessing support.

What will happen when my child logs in to Kooth? 

Making an account at Kooth is quick and straightforward; we ask for a few bits 
of personal information, but nothing we could identify them from. The person 
selects a username and password, and then immediately they are able to access 
a lot of the site. 

This includes articles, written by Kooth staff and by other service users, exploring 
different aspects of health, wellbeing, and day-to-day life. 

There are also discussion boards around particular questions or concerns, and 
various spaces that individuals can use for themselves such as a journal, 
mini-activities (designed to support mental wellbeing), and a goal setting area. 
They can also, if they wish, send a message to our team of practitioners, or come 
and join the chat queue for a live text-based conversation with a practitioner.

If someone joins a chat with a practitioner, they will be asked to complete one or 
two questionnaires, to help us understand more about how things are for them 
at the moment. 

They will then be offered up to an hour of ‘speaking’ (using text-based 
communication) to the practitioner, which will typically include thinking about 
any challenges or concerns they have, setting some goals, and considering how 
Kooth can best support them. For some individuals, we may suggest a series of 
weekly chats, with a named practitioner, working towards a particular outcome.

Our practitioners are made up of counsellors and emotional wellbeing 
practitioners, all of whom have an enhanced DBS check. Our counsellors all meet 
the requirements to be eligible for counselling accreditation, and some have 
achieved that accreditation as well. Our emotional wellbeing practitioners are a 
multidisciplinary team of experienced mental health practitioners who have a 

All of our practitioners are supported and supervised by an experienced team of 

through an industry standard best practice. 

What might be helpful things to say to my child if they say they are using Kooth? 

If your child tells you that they’re using Kooth, we understand that you might want to 
ask lots of questions about ‘why’ and ‘what for.’ We’d encourage you to thank them 

there anything you’d like to share with me about it’ or similar. 

You can also reassure them that, ‘if you ever want to tell me anything about how 
you’re thinking and feeling, I’m happy to listen.’ Try not to ask them lots of questions, 
but to give some validation and encouragement about them seeking support if they 
need it, and that we all need some extra help at times. 



How do you manage any safeguarding or risk concerns, when the young people 
using Kooth are anonymous?
 
We believe that our anonymity supports effective safeguarding, rather than acting 
as a barrier. We also believe that a young person who is actively choosing to sign 
up to the service and seek help, is taking a really positive step for them. Young 
people consistently tell us that the anonymity aspect of our service enables them to 
disclose things that they wouldn’t otherwise tell anyone. 

If any user tells us something concerning, regarding their safety, or that of anyone 

us safeguard them. Sometimes, our users do not feel comfortable giving us this 
information. In these situations, we will work with them to develop a safety plan 
and to understand and address the barriers to accessing other services. We will also 
signpost them to other relevant services for young people who might be able to 
support them, such as SHOUT. 

We encourage all of our users to ensure that their log in details are private. This 

disclose things if they are concerned that their family or friends are able to see that 
information. 

However, a lot of our work often includes encouraging our users to speak to their 

How do I know that what’s on Kooth is safe and appropriate for my child? 

Everything that is submitted to the platform is moderated before it is published. 
This might be a comment on a forum or an article they’ve written for example. This 
is conducted by our team of highly skilled moderators, who have completed our 
bespoke moderation training. 

Our moderators review all submissions to ensure that it meets our community 
boundaries and age ratings guidance. If a submission contains information that 
suggests a user is at risk from themselves or others, we would reach out to them 
with a message and escalate our processes appropriately. 

Some submissions may be edited, or not published at all, if they do not meet our 
boundaries and guidelines. This process ensures that no bullying, harassment or 
trolling takes place on the site and this is something we feel very strongly about.

Can an adult sign up to Kooth and what happens if they do?

Our sign up process relies on trust that people select accurate responses around 
their demographic information, including age. This does mean that it is possible for 
adult individuals to sign up with an account where they are claiming to be a young 
person. 

However, our continuous safeguarding and moderation processes ensure that even 
if this was the case, they would not be able to interact inappropriately with other 
users. Service users are also unable to privately message each other on the site. 

the site. 

more about how others might have managed them. 

A lot of our users also appreciate being able to offer support to others through 
the Kooth community. Our moderation processes ensure that we don’t publish 
inappropriate or dangerous advice. 

Why can’t I be informed of what my child is discussing/sharing, especially if it 

We know that, as a parent or carer, you want to be aware of any important aspects 
of your child’s life, including their mental health. We also know that, for all of us, 
it’s important to have spaces that feel safe and where we can share some of our 
thoughts and feelings, without worrying about the impact on the person that we’re 
talking to. 
There are a lot of reasons as to why people may not feel able to share their 

Please be assured that we would encourage individuals to speak to their support 
network about what they were experiencing, and that if we are able to, we will 

One of the things we also consider and assess, is whether somebody has the mental 
capacity and understanding to consent to counselling. This is something that they 
have the right to consent to, if they have the capacity to do so, without their parents 
or caregivers being informed. If someone does not have the capacity to consent to 
counselling, we would adjust the way in which we work with them, offering more of 
a ‘key work’ style of support. Essentially, we always think about how to provide each 
service user with the most appropriate and effective support for them.

There are lots of great face-to-face services that can provide effective support 
for people. However, there are some barriers to these services, including their 
geographical location, waiting lists, and thresholds for accessing them. 

We’ve found that some people prefer to use a service like Kooth, which they 
can access outside of ‘traditional’ hours and from wherever they are. We do not 
have a waiting list or thresholds for access, so it can also be helpful for people 
who want to access support at the present moment, before things may worsen 
with their mental health. 

Some people also feel there is some shame and stigma attached with attending 
face-to-face mental health services, especially if their peers may see them e.g. 
at school. Anonymity can support individuals to access support in a way that 

In addition, young people who have additional needs, neurodiversity, or 

Why might my child not get to speak to a practitioner when they request a 
chat session?

When a service user joins the chat queue, we try to connect them with a Kooth 
practitioner as soon as possible. Unfortunately the service does get very busy at 
times, especially towards the end of the evening shift which runs up to 10pm.

If it looks like someone is not going to be able to access a chat, we will ensure 
that we send them a message, to try and offer some support and to signpost 
them to other relevant resources and areas of the site such as activities, articles 
and journaling. 

We also look to take into account when prioritising the chat queue anyone who 
has tried to speak to a practitioner that week, but has not been able to.



What if my child asks for counselling but they are not ready for it?
One of the things we always consider and assess, is whether someone has the 
‘mental capacity’ and understanding to consent to counselling. 

If someone does not have the capacity to consent to counselling, we would adjust 
the way in which we work with them, offering more of a ‘key work’ style support. 
This focuses on the ‘here and now,’ and developing coping skills and strategies. 

Kooth was established in the UK over 20 years ago and is the largest digital provider 
of mental services for children and young people. 

It is commissioned primarily by the National Health Service (NHS) and is the only 
digital service of its kind to be accredited by the British Association of Counseling 
and Psychotherapy (BACP). There is a wealth of evidence demonstrating its impact 
for children and young people in the UK. 

Our approach is tried and tested and always taking into consideration our ‘user 
voice’ - in other words Kooth has been built for young people WITH young people. 
Please do contact us at contact@kooth.com if you would like to see some of our 

spaces for parents and carers, such as the Charlie Waller Trust. 

There’s a lot of truth in the cliche that you need to look after yourself in order to look 
after others! It’s okay to feel frustrated or helpless at times. Try to show your child 
that you care about them and are there to support them, but without forcing them 
to talk to you. 

Sometimes it can be helpful to ask what they need, e.g. ‘I know that things are 

way to do that. Is there anything that you think I could do to support you?’ Of 
course, at times you may as a parent need to be more assertive around ensuring 
they access support, or seeking medical treatment when required, and we would 
encourage you to discuss any of those concerns with their GP or with mental health 
professionals.
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